Legal Notice City of Portsmouth, NH Citizens Advisory Committee

Public Hearing on the FY 2023 Community Development Block Grant Annual Action Plan

The Portsmouth Citizens Advisory Committee will hold a meeting and public hearing on Thursday, February 17, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the Conference Room A, Portsmouth City Hall, 1 Junkins Avenue. The public hearing will be to hear housing and community needs for the FY 23 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program and U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Annual Action Plan that begins July 1, 2022. In addition to the public hearing described above, City staff will review the status of the current fiscal year's CDBG projects.

CDBG funds are provided to the City each year by HUD. The City must spend these funds to primarily 1) benefit individuals who earn very low, low or moderate incomes; 2) benefit areas of the City in which more than 51 % of the residents earn very low, low or moderate incomes; and 3) improve accessibility for individuals with disabilities.

For more information, or if you are unable to attend the hearing and would like to provide input, please contact (603) 610-7281.

Elise Annunziata Community Development Coordinator 2/14/22